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Inspire - Challenge - Succeed 

 

Dear Parents, Pupils and Staff, 

 

Our Year 1 children recently embarked on an educational excursion to the 

Young V&A museum. The trip proved to be a resounding success, and I 

would like to thank our dedicated staff members and parent volunteers in 

creating a memorable experience for our young learners. 
  

The 'Meet the Teacher' event this year adopted a new format, which    

appears to have been well-received by parents. In light of this positive   

response, we are considering keeping the same format for next year but 

moving it to earlier in the term. 
  

At our recent full Governing Body meeting, Mr Philip Brewster was      

appointed as the new Chair of Governors. Mr Brewster has been an     

important member of our governing body for the past couple of years and I 

look forward to       collaborating closely with him in the coming years. 

  

I am delighted to share that our Year 5 and 6 Boys' Football Team          

demonstrated exceptional skill and sportsmanship at the Thurrock School 

Sports Partnership tournament last Friday. The team progressed to the 

final, narrowly missing out on the top spot. Their conduct throughout the          

tournament was exemplary, and I am extremely proud of them all. 
  

Last Friday we also said goodbye to Mrs Ratcliff, our School Business    

Manager, who has embarked on a new career away from education. We will 

therefore be recruiting for this post over the coming weeks. Details of this 

vacancy and any other vacancies can be found on our school website. 
  

I must draw your attention to several important notices. Firstly, it is     

imperative that bicycles and scooters are not ridden on the school     

playgrounds. This rule is in place to ensure the safety of all individuals on 

our premises, despite daily reminders, a minority of parents continue to 

allow their children to ride/scoot across the playgrounds.  Secondly, we are 

experiencing recurring issues with parking. I kindly request that parents 

refrain from parking on double yellow lines and corners of local roads, as 

this poses significant safety risks to both other road users and children 

walking to school and inconveniences our neighbours. 
  

Lastly, I would like to remind you of the upcoming FTCA AGM scheduled 

for Thursday 10th October. Currently, only two individuals have indicated 

their attendance via the Google form. It is crucial to note that a minimum of 

12  parents must be present for the AGM to proceed. Without sufficient         

attendance, and members to parents to join the committee, the FTCA may 

face operational challenges in the coming year, which ultimately could see it 

folding. I strongly encourage your participation in this important meeting to 

support the continued success of our fabulous FTCA. 
  

Enjoy the weekend. 
 
 

Phil Kyriacou   
 

Head Teacher 

Message from the Head Teacher 

 
Enquires:  01375 480662        Website:  www.tudorcourtprimary.com 
 
Email:  office@tudorcourtprimary.com     Twitter:  @TudorCourt_ 

School Contact Details 

If you would like to discuss any issues or concerns in    

regards to your child, please can we ask you to use the 

following chain of communication: 

 

 

 

Channels of Communication 

If not resolved 

Class Teacher 

Year Lead 

Year Lead will refer to a member of 

our Leadership Team 

If not resolved 

Important information – applying for a secondary 

school place for September 2023 

 

If your child has just started the last year of primary       

education, you must now apply for a secondary school 

place. 

 

If your child was born between 1st September 2012 and 

31st August 2013, you must apply for a secondary school 

place for between 1st September and 31st October 2023. 

 

Please click the Apply Online button below to start your 

application. 

Secondary School Admissions 

Apply Online 

https://www.thurrock.gov.uk/secondary-school-admissions/applying-for-secondary-school-place


 

Well done to all of the classes who have won the          

Attendance Trophy!!  Keep up the good work! 

 

Week Beginning 16th September:   

  

Week Beginning 23rd September July: 

 

 

 

Year Class Teacher % Wins 

R 4 Miss Green 97.9% 1st 

1 7 Mrs Waller 99.7% 1st 

2 10 Miss Lavinier 98.8% 1st 

3  14 Mrs Amin 97.9% 1st 

4 17 Miss Goldsmith 98.6% 1st 

5 21 Miss Comley 99.7% 1st 

6 23 Mrs Freese 100% 1st 

Congratulations…. 

Year Class Teacher % Wins 

R 5 Mrs Tedder 98.7% 1st 

1 6 Mrs Tedder 98.7% 1st 

2 9 Mrs Routley 97.4% 1st 

3 14 Mrs Amin 97.2% 2nd 

4 16 Mrs Field 99.0% 1st 

5 21 Miss Comley 98.6% 2nd 

6 
23 & 

24 

Mrs Freese & 

Miss Kirby 
97.3% 

2nd 

1st 

Attendance Trophy Awards 

 

On Thursday 19th September, last 

year’s school council members had 

the opportunity to go on a reward 

trip to Wagamama in Lakeside. 

 

Wagamama hosted all 28 of the   

children and they all took part in lots 

of different activities.  The children 

were given a masterclass on making 

fresh juice, as well as sampling many 

from the menu – they even got to 

design their very own juice using an 

abundance of ingredients! 

 

Next, they were able to follow a  

recipe and weigh out their           

ingredients to make a popular Udon 

Noodle dish with Tofu, which was 

then cooked for them by the head 

chef.  They also had the opportunity 

to try some more obscure items 

from the menu and discuss the taste 

and flavours. 

 

All the children (and staff) thoroughly 

en jo yed  t hem se l ve s .   The         

Wagamama staff were absolutely 

a m a z i n g  a n d  w e r e  v e r y              

complimentary on how the children 

behaved and how engaged they 

were. 

 

Well done for being a School   

Councillor in 2023/2024. 

 

School Council 



News…. 

 

Emma and Jack both became World Champions in Karate 

in their first ever world championship competition. 

  

Emma received 2 Gold medals, 1 Silver medal and 2 

Bronze  medals and Jack received 1 Gold medal, 2 Silver 

Medals and 1 Bronze medals. 

 

Big congratulations to Emma and Jack.  

Emma B - Class 22 and Jack T - Class 21 

Joshua recently competed in a 60 metres running event for 

under 9’s at Lee Valley Athletics Centre and finished in 3rd 

place which is amazing. 

 

Another highlight from the day was that Jordan got to 

meet Mo Farah!! 

Jordan O - Class 17 

Congratulations to Charlotte for receiving “Cheerleader 

of the Week” at her Cheer & Gymnastics class. 

 

Her club is hoping to start competing in Cheerleading 

very soon and we wish Charlotte the very best of luck in 

all competitions. 

Charlotte G - Class 9 



 

We have been asked to clarify details of the start of the 

school day.  Please see times listed below: 
 

School gates open 

08.30am 

Classroom doors open 

8.40am 

Children registered and ready to learn 

08.50am 
 

If you arrive at the school gate after 08.50am, you will be 

asked to go to the office and sign your child in on our    

Inventry System.  They will then also receive a late mark. 

 

 

The School Day 

Arrive to School 

 

Here at Tudor Court we have several pupils who have 

severe nut allergies.  This means they cannot be in the 

vicinity of any nuts or products containing nuts as this can 

have a serious affect on their health, the worse case  being 

death. 

 

Please can we ask parents to be considerate when       

preparing packed lunches for your children.  There should 

be NO products that contain nuts, the most common one 

being Nutella sandwiches. 

 

Thank you for helping keep our children safe in school. 

We are a Nut-Free School 

News & Information…. 

 

What Parents need to know about Instagram 

 

Instagram is one of the most well-known social media 

platforms, frequented by users of all ages all over the 

world and allowing them to share photos and videos with 

friends, family and the wider public if they wish.  The site 

has many younger users, allowing people as young as 13 

to create an account and engage with its community. 

 

As a popular choice of platform, it is vital that parents  

understand the risks associated with the app and what can 

be done to mitigate them.  The guide at the end of the 

Newsletter lets you know about the most prominent  

safety concerns on Instagram, offering expert advice on 

how to make young people’s 

experiences on the app as   

secure as possible. 

Mr Elliot E-Safety Tips 

Here at Tudor Court we have several pupils who have 

severe nut allergies.  This means they cannot be in the 

vicinity of any nuts or products containing nuts as this can 

have a serious affect on their health, the worse case  being 

death. 

 

Please can we ask parents to be considerate when       

preparing packed lunches for your children.  There should 

be NO products that contain nuts, the most common one 

being Nutella sandwiches. 

 

Thank you for helping keep our children safe in school. 

We are a Nut-Free School 




